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The Hilltoppers mourn the loss of a great friend and long time member Gary “Gar” Woolley. He passed 
away March 10, 2010. 
 
Gary joined the Hilltoppers in 1963 and never looked back. He was an avid racer, rider, and more 
importantly, a great friend to everyone in the club. We will miss him dearly - from his expertise in 
sliding old triumphs to building world class chicken drop stadiums. The ever present Woolley grin 
was always a welcome sight and will be remembered by all.   
 
Godspeed Gar, we’ll miss you! 

 

 
 

Service information:   Sunday March 21st  at 1:00pm at O'Connor Mortuary 
   25301 Alicia Parkway Laguna Hills 92653.   
   Please call for directions: 949-581-4300 
 
After the service, there will be a get together at the Mission Viejo Swim and Raquet Club.  
Mission Viejo Swim and Racquet Club, 26221 Tierra Circle, Mission Viejo, CA 92691, 949-837-4070 
    
From the 5 frwy, as if you are going to their house, left on Mosquero Rd., just past the corner. 
 
Note from Nancy Dailey: Food will be catered but if anyone wants to bring anything, feel free to bring dessert. 
If anyone has questions, please call Nancy 562-802-9525. 



 
Hilltoppers Grand Prix April 3rd-4th  

Our race is just two weeks away and we need all hands on deck. There will be a group of us at the track this 
weekend, 03/20-21 (leaving early Sunday to get to Gar’s service). There is plenty to do, come on out and help your 
club. 
 
Below is a list of race committee positions and some empty spots we need filled. If you can step up and take any of 
the open spots we’d appreciate your help. 
 
2010 Race Committee  
President    Steven Vince 
Vice President  Mark Slater 
Course Director  Brian Hoffman 
Sign up Capt.  PeeWee Thomas 
Scoring crew  Bill Bateman, Lorie Bateman, Denise Olson 
Start team   Rob Meyer, Mark Slater, Scott Hamby 
Race Referee  Dave Oakleaf 
Security   Dave Oakleaf, SP&I Security 
Gate Captain  Mike Gellis 
Sweep Captain  Ronnie Smith 
Flag Captain  Bruce Leonard 
Vendor Coord.  Dave Oakleaf 
Finnish team  Will Meyer, Steven Vince, Matt Meyer, Cliff Cross 
Sound testing  Art Foreman 
Pee Wee Race Capt  Pee Wee 
Prep Crew   Don Suitor, Carroll Risbon, Joe Dowler, Scott Tremblay  
Water Truck team  Brian Hoffmann, Danny Fitzgerald, ? 
Radio delivery  Bruce Leonard will deliver to track. 
Easter Egg Hunt Capt. Steve Dodd 
 
Vacant positions we need filled –  
Pit Captain   ? 
Lunch team capt  Sonya Hamby  ?  
Sign-up helper x 2  pays $100.00 per day, wives of members excluded 
Scoring help x 2  pays $100.00 per day, hotel room included, must be there both days 
Flaggers x 30  includes lunch both days, event tee shirt. 
Gate help   need help Friday evening and Saturday morning. doesn’t pay shit. 
Easter Service chaplain we’re looking for someone to lead a non-denominational sunrise service. 
 
Please call Steve Vince at 562-304-3686 or Pee Wee at 714-350-8241 if you or someone you know is 
interested. 
 
Hotel information for our GP – Motel 6 in 29 Palms. Mention you’re with the Hilltoppers and get a discounted rate 
from $59.00 to $50.00. Phone:  760-367-2833. 
 
Club BBQ Friday Night, 04/02 – The Meyer Crew is doing Tri-tip and beans. The club is supplying salad, hors 
d’ouvres, veggie trays, chips, dips, chains, whips, etc. If you want to bring a side dish please do so, everything 
seems to get eaten. 
 
Note to all members for race weekend, please read: 
If any club member has an issue with another club member, please contact President, Steven Vince. 
If any member has an issue with any racer or vendor please contact Race Referee, Dave Oakleaf .  
 
Hilltoppers 65 Year Reunion – September 18th, 2010.  
We’re having it at the Golden Sails Hotel in Long Beach. Save the date, stay tuned for details. 
 
Next Up?  
March 21st  Prospectors   Enduro   Spangler 
March 28    Dth irt Diggers MC   Desert Scrambles  Spangler 
April 3   & 4    rd th Hilltoppers MC   Grand Prix  29 Palms 
April 10    th Rovers MC   Desert Scrambles  Johnson Valley 

 


